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Senatore Tomaso Mitrotti
AIDA
Vla Marche 84
0OIB7 Rome
ItaIy

Dear Senatore

6 October 1987

It r.as indeed an honour and pleasure to meet you in Italy last
week. I referred to you in my speech at the Town Hall in
Monopoli as the dyna$ic Presidert of AIDA and I ;tn mtlst
iupressed by the \say in which you are able to translate your
love of ani-mals into positive action to help animals. Your
presidency will no doubt do much to ensure a leading place for
AIDA in practical animal welfare in Italy.

Ttre visit to Monopoli rilill renain for Mike and nyself a
deliehtful and very worthwhile experienee. I{e came away rùith an
enduring picture of the problens of animal selfare in southern
Italy, but also of the enthusiasn and support of many people who
wish to take action to improve the situation. This came over
very clearly in your speech in the ToIm Hall and also in the
words of the Mayorn who pledeed his support and indicated that
this could also involve financial he1p.

I was asked nany times to come back to Monopoli and of course I
would very much like to do this. In the course of di-scussion
wi.th the l{ayor, I sugtested that I should return, perhaps in a
yearr§ tlme, to report on the progress that will hopefully by
then have been made.

May I end by congratulating you on the establishnent of the
first AIDA braneh and also by thankina you most sincerely for
the friendship and hospitality you offered us during our short
stay.

With all good n-i"shes,

I R G Ferguson
Director

Appointed Secretariat to the European Parliamentary Intergroup on Animal Welfare




